Cork County PPN Secretariat Minutes 08th February 2022, 7.30pm MS Teams
Invited: PPN Secretariat, PPN Resource Worker, PPN Support Worker
Rotating Chair: Tommy Collins
Minute Taker: Patrick Buckley

Attended: Jude Gilbert, Patrick Buckley, Liam McCarthy, Gavin Falk, Jose Ospina, Peter Dineen, Pauline O’Dwyer, Tom Howard, Tommy Collins, Sandy McGroarty, Colum Cronin, John Fuller, Sean Kelly, Carol Harpur, Michael Doyle and Jude Gilbert. 
Apologies: Pat Dooley and Anne Finch.
Not in Attendance: Tomas O’Sullivan, Iniobong Usanga, Ronan Kenneally

1) Welcome, apologies, ground rules
2) Agenda (Draft) accept? Agenda passed. 
3) Minutes & Matters Arising Minutes passed and no matters arising. 

4) Grievances/ Complaints None.  
5) National Secretariat Network Pat was unable to attend the meeting but did send an update. There is an 11-person sub-committee being set up to look at whether the PPN would be better off not being housed by the Local Authority. There are 6 PPN’s not happy with their Local Authority, secretariat want to know who will make the decision on behalf of Cork County. Pat will hopefully have an update on this issue at next month’s meeting. 
6) [bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs]New Groups Registering Patrick will send a list of any new groups that have joined over the previous month so secretariat members can see who has joined in their area. Patrick will also ask for some advice where necessary if unsure of any group. 
7) MOU+SLA Meeting feedback 
Jose gave the below update from the meeting:
· Cash Card- Patrick and Sandy are not allowed to have one since they are housed in Local Authority, only senior management are permitted to hold one. They will have to make do with John Forde’s card and Integra. For small amounts, Patrick and Sandy can use their personal card and claim it back themselves. 
· Expenses- Again, Patrick and Sandy are housed within the Local Authority, so expenses must be signed off by Kay and Sharon. Both must work within their guidelines.
· Funding- As of now, if the PPN wants to join a National or EU funded scheme, the Local Authority must approve it. For any existing projects, Kay and Sharon will assess & decide if we can join and promote community engagement side. 

           Liam gave the below update from the meeting:
· Expenses- People can use public transport when going to an official meeting and then claim the expenses. Patrick is waiting on clarification on whether you can claim expenses for using a push bike to travel to an official meeting. 


Sandy gave Pat Dooley an update from the meeting:
· Funding- The Secretariat raised the issue around the amount of red tape when applying for funding, the short period of time you must apply for the fund and how complicated the application form is.  Kay explained that she does not have any say in the amount of red tape there is around the funding, this is set out by the department. 
Sandy gave the following update from the meeting:
SLA- As per our agreement with the Council, we should be meeting with Sharon every quarter and Kay every month. Both Kay and Sharon agreed to with this.  

8) Trail Chatter for Secretariat: Sandy has set up of all the linkage groups with chatter and is looking at putting the Secretariat on chatter as well. 
9) April Plenary: Hopefully, the plenary can be in person. We need to hold three meetings, one for every LCDC. We will have two the week of the 25th of April and one the first week of May. Sandy will send a poll to see whether the afternoon or evening would suit people better.
10) Guest Speaker: Martin Galvin, Head of UCC Civic and Community Engagement: Martin wishes to briefly propose projects for collaboration with the PPN and UCC. He also told the group of a research programme that could be available to the PPN www.studyresearch.ie.. Also, there is a voluntary system where students can help people for free, you can send your request to https://www.studentvolunteer.ie/ucc/  The students that assist receive extra credits in their course. If people have ideas around a research topic or if they want to link up with different departments, they should email Martin on martingalvin@ucc.ie
11)  Any other Business
[bookmark: _GoBack]           -Zoom training- All new PPN reps were provided with zoom training and the recording was circulated. Also, zoom account details have been sent to people to use for linkage group meetings.
          -Linkage group update - All linkage groups have been set up and Patrick and Sandy have met with all groups. Groups have been set up on chatter and dates and times have been set for their first meeting. We have reached out to all groups to see if people from different groups want to join the Linkage groups, we will also promote this at our plenary.
        - Induction packs sent – Patrick has sent all new reps a welcome pack, included is a Code of Conduct that everyone needs to sign and return.
      -Draft 2022 Workplan and Budget circulated, to be adopted at April plenary.
    -Positive feedback on our animation by Department of Rural and Community Development- The department came across the animation online and reached out to Sandy to express how impressed they were by the short video. 


Next meeting scheduled: - March 8th, 2022 at 7.30pm
